
 

IMPORTANT – PLEASE READ 
 Medicaid Renewals to Restart in 2023 

Frequently Asked Questions 
 
Q: What is happening? 

Starting in April 2023, Medicaid will be issuing renewal notices to patients. It is expected to 
take up to 12 months for all notices of renewal to be sent. Patients are required to renew 
their Medicaid insurance.  

 
Q: Do all individuals with Medicaid need to renew their insurance? 

A: Medicaid will be able to process many renewals 
automatically based on information available. In some 
situations, Medicaid will need to ask you for 
information about yourself and your family, like 
address, employment and income, age, and the 
number of people in your household. 

 
Q What do I need to do before getting the renewal notice? 

A: Medicaid encourages individuals to make sure their mailing address, phone number, and 
email address are up-to-date so that their renewal reaches them. Log in to your account 
at www.VermontHealthConnect.gov or call 1-855-899-9600. This is very important as it 
allows Medicaid to make sure you receive your renewal notice. 

 
Q: How will I receive my renewal notice? 

A: When it is your turn to renew, Medicaid will mail you more information. Look out for the 
envelope with the red stripe. Vermonters will receive their renewal notices at different 
times over the unwind period. Most households will receive a text message or postcard in 
advance of this mailing. 
 

LOOK OUT
Check for official information (mail, 
email, or texts) from Medicaid with 

instructions on how to renew coverage

REPLY ASAP
Respond right away with updated info 
to ensure you and your family are still 

eligible

GET ANSWERS
For general questions, call  A VT Health 

Connect at 855-899-9600. For long-
term care, call 800.250.8427
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    MEDICAID INCOME ELIGIBILITY 
 

• Individuals earning up to $18,764/year 
• Parents in a family of 4 earning up to 

$38,300/year 
• Children in a family of 4 earning up to  

$87,968/year. 

DON’T LOSE YOUR COVERGE!! 
Keep your Medicaid coverage! Be proactive and call 855-899-9600 to make sure your information 

with Medicaid is up to date! 

https://portal.healthconnect.vermont.gov/VTHBELand/welcome.action

